LICENSING AND REGULATORY PANEL

WEDNESDAY 5 MARCH 2003 AT 2.00 PM

PRESENT:
Councillor Morton (Chairman), Councillors Bowman, Joscelyne,


McDevitt (as substitute for Councillor Atkinson), Parsons, G Prest and Wilson

LRP.16/03
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Atkinson, Aldersey and Guest.

LRP.17/03
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no Declarations of Interest.

LRP.18/03
MINUTES

The Minutes of the meetings held on 8 January and 5 February 2003 were signed by the Chairman as true records of the meetings.

LRP.19/03
CHAIRMAN’S COMMENTS

RESOLVED – That the meeting of the Licensing and Regulatory Panel to be held on Wednesday 2 April 2003 will commence at 3.00 pm instead of 2.00 pm as originally scheduled.

LRP.20/03
HACKNEY CARRIAGES – FARES REVIEW

The Chairman advised that the Taxi Association had applied for an adjournment to this item as they had discovered discrepancies in the formula for the fare structure requested.

RESOLVED – That consideration of this item be adjourned to the next meeting of the Panel.

LRP.21/03
REGISTERED DOOR SUPERVISOR – CONVICTION - 


MICHAEL JOHN CHARLTON

The Licensing Manager submitted report EP.14/03 containing details of a conviction which Mr Charlton, a Registered Door Supervisor with this Council, had received for an offence of being Drunk and Disorderly.

Mr Charlton and Mr Jeffrey (a character witness) attended the meeting.  The Legal Services Manager advised Mr Charlton that he had a right to be represented but he indicated that he did not wish to be so represented.

The Licensing Manager advised that Mr Charlton had been registered with the Council as a Door Supervisor since 2000.  He provided details of the conviction which Mr Charlton had received for being drunk and disorderly and advised that Cumbria Constabulary were objecting to his continued registration as a Door Supervisor.

Sgt Higgin, Cumbria Constabulary, attended the meeting and spoke to the Panel explaining the reasons that Cumbria Constabulary were objecting to his continued registration as a Door Supervisor.  He provided details of the incident which had occurred on 10 September 2002 and had involved two incidents at Woodrow Wilsons when Mr Charlton had given the appearance of being drunk, had behaved in a disorderly manner and had been verbally abusive to staff and customers.  At a meeting of the Pub Watch Scheme it had been decided that Mr Charlton should be banned from licensed premises participating in the Pub Watch Scheme.

Mr Charlton then gave an explanation of the incidents which had occurred in Woodrow Wilsons and advised that he had pleaded guilty to the offence at the Magistrates’ Court.  He stated that he had worked as a Door Supervisor for 20 years with what the Court had called an impeccable record for a Doorman.  He had been fined by the Court and suspended by his employer for a period of 6 weeks and felt that this had been punishment enough.  He apologised for his behaviour and said that he was very embarrassed.

Mr Charlton then stated that he believed that Pub Watch was there for persistent offenders and not to penalise people who had made one mistake in 20 years.  He had lodged an appeal against the ban which had been imposed.  He then gave details of his financial circumstances, stating that his job as a Door Supervisor was his only employment.  He said that he regretted what he had done in speaking badly to staff at Woodrow Wilsons.

In response to a question, Mr Charlton stated that he was currently working at Arena in Cockermouth and was registered as a Door Supervisor with Allerdale District Council.  He had informed Allerdale of the conviction but to date had not heard anything from that Council.

Mr Jeffrey, Industry Security, then gave a character reference for Mr Charlton as his employer.  He stated that Mr Charlton had worked at Mood and was currently the Head Doorman at Arena in Cockermouth.  Mr Jeffrey stated that he had personally apologised to staff at Woodrow Wilsons and had immediately suspended Mr Charlton for 6 weeks.  He felt that this, combined with the punishment imposed by the Court was enough of a punishment for Mr Charlton who had previously had a reliable and good work history.

In response to questions Mr Jeffrey stated that Mr Charlton did currently work at Cockermouth but explained that he would like to have him registered in Carlisle as well in order that he could be used in premises in Carlisle.  

The respective parties then withdrew from the meeting whilst the Panel gave detailed consideration to the matter.

RESOLVED – (1)
That having given detailed consideration to the matter and to the written and verbal representations, Mr Charlton’s Door Supervisor Registration be revoked.

(2)
That it be noted that Mr Charlton had a right of appeal against the above decision and that this right would be confirmed in writing.

LRP.22/03
REGISTRATED DOOR SUPERVISOR – CONVICTION  – ANDREW THOMAS HAMILTON

The Licensing Manager submitted report EP.18/03 outlining the details of a conviction for a Public Order Offence against Mr Hamilton, a registered Door Supervisor with this Council.  

Mr Hamilton was in attendance at the meeting.  The Legal Services Manager advised Mr Hamilton that he had a right to be represented but he indicated that he did not wish to be so represented.

The Licensing Manager advised that Mr Hamilton had been registered with the Council as a Door Supervisor since 1999.  He provided details of the conviction for an offence of threatening behaviour under Section 4 of the Public Order Act, to which the Justices had sentenced him to a conditional order of discharge.  He added that his report had stated that Mr Hamilton had been working as a Door Supervisor earlier in the evening on which the incident had occurred.  However, this was not correct as Mr Hamilton had not been working on that night.

Sgt Higgin then outlined the circumstances of the incident which had occurred on 23 September 2002 at 1.00 pm.  He then played CCTV footage of the incident in which Mr Hamilton had been seen to be aggressive and involved in a fight.  He explained that Cumbria Constabulary had wanted this incident to be brought to the attention of the Panel.  He then commented that Mr Hamilton had been of previous good character and well respected Door Supervisor.  He had seemed to become aggressive only after he had been struck and been provoked and the Police believed that this was a one off incident.  He stated that the Magistrates Court’s sentence of a conditional discharge was worth noting and that the Police would be happy with a written warning being issued.

Mr Hamilton then gave an explanation of the circumstances which had led up to the incident, which had involved some provocation.  Mr Hamilton stated that he had contacted the Manager of one of the Licensed premises suggesting that he contact the Police as there may be trouble.

The respective parties then withdrew from the meeting whilst the Panel gave detailed consideration to the matter.

RESOLVED – (1)
That having given detailed consideration to the matter and to the written and verbal representations, Mr Hamilton’s registration be suspended for a period of 3 weeks.

(2)
That it be noted that Mr Hamilton had a right of appeal against the above decision and that this right would be confirmed in writing.

LRP.23/03
CHAIRMAN’S COMMENTS

The Chairman advised that all Members that had the opportunity to attend a training event to be held on 29 April 2003, at which Roger Butterfield would give a presentation on the new Licensing laws.  He stated that it would be good as an awareness day for Members.  The cost of the training could be met from individual Member Training allowances.  Application to be made via the Licensing Office.

(The meeting ended at 3.05 pm)
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